
SHANNON FOYNES PORT COMPANY 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

NOTICE NO. 1 OF 2019 
 

 

SHANNON ESTUARY  
 

OPERATION OF AUTOMATIC IDENTIFICATION 

SYSTEMS (AIS) WITHIN PORT LIMITS 
 

 

Mariners are advised of the requirement for all vessels entering the Shannon Estuary 

to maintain their Automatic Identification System (AIS) operational at all times. 

 

This includes vessels at the designated anchorage and vessels under pilotage. 

 

Port Limits commence to the east of a line drawn from Kerry Head to Loop Head. 

 

Exceptions as per Para 2.4.7 Regulation 19 of SOLAS Chapter V do not apply. 

 

Further information is available via Marine Operations (069 – 73103) or the Duty 

Harbour Master (087 – 2542266). 
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Michael Kennelly  

Harbour Master  

Shannon Foynes Port Company  
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